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Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting 
on January 18, 2024
Attendance
Present: Cody Hanson (president), Cynthia Klima (first vice president), Hildegard Rossoll (second vice president), Cassio de Oliveira (secretary), and Pauline Lanzine (administrative director).
Call to Order
The meeting was held over Zoom. President Cody Hanson called it to order at 3:32PM. 
Introductions
New and returning board members introduced themselves and talked about their chapter activities, recruiting initiatives, and challenges. Students are often inducted near the end of their course of study, affecting chapter continuity and cohesiveness. Challenges of declining student populations in the humanities and in languages in particular. Need to attract more students at the junior level and to have a more visible campus presence for the chapters. 
Hanson is the incoming president and had previously served on the board as president-elect; Klima has been elected first vice president; Rossoll is the returning second vice president; de Oliveira is the incoming secretary; after a transition period, Lanzine is the administrative director. Outgoing secretary Heather Allen joined the meeting briefly to greet the new board. 
Administrative Director’s Report
Lanzine encourages advisors to invite outstanding students to present at the upcoming Phi Sigma Iota Conference. The positions of First Vice President and Secretary will become vacant at the end of the year and need to be filled for the next two-year term. Pauline reported that no replies were received to the call for nominations she issued on October 9, 2023. As a next step, Pauline will reach out to chapter advisors individually, either with personal emails or by phone. 
Approval of Minutes
A motion (Hanson/Rossoll) to approve the minutes of the November 16, 2023 meeting passed, as amended, unanimously, with three abstentions from incoming board members (Klima, de Oliveira, Lanzine).
Phi Sigma Iota Virtual Conference
The Virtual Conference has been scheduled for February 24 from 1–4PM ET. Hanson expects it to be shorter than three hours, more like one to 1.5 hour. A poster is being circulated. Kajsa Larson (outgoing president) has a list of chapters that have RSVP’d; Lanzine will ask Larson for it. Hanson will put together a program for the conference.
Speakers: There will be two keynote speakers presenting on the importance of studying languages: Yun J. Kim from Emory University, and Cindy Crowe from University of Evansville University. 
Honorarium: $500.00. Lanzine to confirm whether this is for each of the speakers or the total budget for honoraria. 
Scholarship Recipients: There will be two (confirmed) prerecorded video presentations by scholarship recipients. This will spread the word to inductees about scholarship opportunities. Lanzine will also reach out to Myrna Trager (Scholarship Committee) about talking about scholarships. 
Q&A: There will be Q&As after the keynote speeches and after the scholarship videos. 
Open Forum: The conference will end with an open forum to exchange ideas on chapter activities and other activities by advisors and members. Lanzine and Committee are looking for a chapter advisor to moderate the discussion; Rossoll may be able to do it. 
Platform and Delivery: Lanzine suggests using Google Workspace or Zoom. Committee agrees that it makes sense to sign up for dedicated Zoom license for the month of February. Hanson and Lanzine will be in touch about purchasing the license. Question of whether to hold the session as a webinar or open meeting. Rossoll suggests organizing a practice session (at the next meeting) to iron out logistical questions. She also asked about how chapters will go about connecting to the conference as a group.
Follow-Up Reminders and Marketing: Lanzine will send reminders to advisors and recent inductees. Rossoll suggested posting information, including the conference poster, agenda, and the link for the RSVP form, to the Phi Sigma Iota website. She also suggested posting the student videos to the Phi Sigma Iota website (with student permission). Lanzine pointed out that the website needs some light editing and updating. 
Regular Business
The 2024 ACHS Annual Conference will take place February 1-3 in Knoxville, Tennessee. Hanson will be unable to attend. 
To increase Phi Sigma Iota’s visibility specifically with foreign language instructors, Hanson reminded the board that it may be possible to staff an information table at venues such as the ACTFL Conference, the Kentucky Foreign Language Conference, MLA affiliates, etc. 
Phi Sigma Iota has a Scholarship Committee in charge of evaluating scholarship applications. Lanzine reminded the board that this year’s scholarship application deadline is March 30. The Committee typically issues decisions by April 30, with a memo about recipients going out in May. The Committee Chair or another committee member may file a report at the longer Executive Committee meeting in September.
The next meeting of the Executive Committee has been provisionally scheduled for Tuesday, February 13, 4:30–5:30PM ET.
Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 4:45PM.

Respectfully submitted,
Cassio de Oliveira
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